Hughesville Borough Water Authority
August 18, 2022
Call Meeting to Order.  Dale Cahn called the meeting to order at 2 p.m.

Roll Call – Dale Cahn - P, Larry Dvorshock - P, Bill Edner - P, Don Young – P, Johnny Whitaker - P.  Also present were Public Works Supervisor Matt Deming, Water Operator Jeff May, and Secretary Sherry Young.  Debbie Turnage was also present.

Approval of Agenda.  Motion by Don Young to approve; second by Bill Edner.  Motion carried.
Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes – July 21.   Motion by Don Young to approve; second by Johnny Whitaker.  Motion carried.
Review of Financial Report.  The financial report was presented showing checks number 1203 through 1223 totaling $67,042.63.       



Checking Account balance

$    90,152.29

Investment Account balance 

$  375,542.55


Wolf Township Loan


$                 0

Muncy Bank Loan


$  800,000.00
The Secretary said she received a letter from Wolf Township stating our loan to them has been paid off.  Motion by Don Young to approve the Report; second by Larry Dvorshock.  Motion carried.  
Water Report – in packet.  Matt stated the hard drive at 103 crashed on the SCADA.  Martz repaired, but we do not have a bill yet.
Old Business

1.
Project Updates:  Blue Sky, Tank, Moose.  Mr. Andrews attorney, Tom Hess, contacted Board Members, and said that Mr. Andrews wants a professional landscaper to restore his yard after the water line is in.  Motion by Johnny Whitaker to have our crew return the grounds to their prior condition for up to a year after completion of the line on his property (to repair any settling); second by Larry Dvorshock.  Motion carried.  Dale suggested purchasing a small lawn roller. 


The pad for the tank might be done in September.

2.
Backflow Prevention – TJs Market and Savoy’s work still in progress.

3
Liens – Kepner paid.
New Business


1.
$500 Capacity Component Fee.  Motion by Dale Cahn to retain the fee; second by Larry Dvorshock.  Motion carried.  The Solicitor will be consulted for any document changes required.

2.
NAWSC – Backflow Prevention.  The Board asked the Secretary to find out how much they will charge our customers.
3.
New Bank Fees.  We received a list of new bank fees.  The Secretary inquired at the bank and was told they don’t charge those fees anyway.  
4.
Bill Edner reported that Wolf Township would like to give some money toward a project.  The Board decided on Blue Sky Drive, and Bill will let them know.
Bill also said Carl Shultz has been talking to the Township about the Race Street property.  It was recommended that Bill tell the Township to contact the sewer if there is another meeting.  Perhaps the gas and Borough also.
Public Comment Period.  None.
Executive Session/Adjournment.    Motion by Bill Edner to enter into an Executive Session at 3:05 p.m., and there being no further business to adjourn; second by Don Young.  Motion carried.
___________________________________________
                       Sherry Young, Secretary

